
 

 

Did you know there are actually many "new years" in a calendar? The 
Hebrew Bible, for example, mentions four significant ones. These 
represent different types of new beginnings or cycles: 

1. The Civil New Year (Rosh Hashanah)   
   Celebrated on the first day of the seventh month (Tishrei) in 
the Jewish calendar, Rosh Hashanah is a day of rest, trumpet 
blowing, and remembrance, as mentioned in Leviticus 23:23-25 
and Numbers 29:1-6. This is the traditional Jewish New Year. 

2. The Religious New Year (Passover Month)   
   In Exodus 12:1-2, God instructs Moses and Aaron to mark 
Nisan (also called Aviv) as the first month of the year, coinciding 
with Passover. This month marks the start of the religious 
calendar. 

3. The Agricultural or Tithe New Year   
   The 15th of Shevat (Tu Bishvat) is known as the New Year for 
Trees in Jewish tradition. While not explicitly named in the 
Bible, it relates to agricultural laws like tithing and occurs around 
February. 

4. The Jubilee and Sabbatical Years   
   Leviticus 25 describes cycles of sabbatical years (every seven 
years) and jubilee years (every fifty years). These cycles are times 
for land rest, debt forgiveness, and societal renewal. 

Thatôs quite a lot! But in the United States, we also have several 
calendars for different purposes: 

1. Gregorian Calendar   
   The standard calendar used in daily life. It organizes the year 
into 12 months based on the solar cycle. Most official, civil, and 
social activities follow this calendar. 

2. Academic Calendar   
   Used by schools, colleges, and universities. It typically begins in 
late summer or early fall and ends in spring or summer, 
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Happy New Year (continued) 
structured in terms like semesters or quarters. 

3. Fiscal Calendar   
   Businesses, organizations, and the government use this to track financial years. The U.S. 
federal fiscal year starts on October 1 and ends on September 30. Other entities may follow 
different fiscal year schedules. 

4. Agricultural Calendar   
   Used by farming communities to track planting, harvesting, and seasonal changes. 

5. Sports Calendar   
   Professional and amateur sports have their own seasons. Examples include the NFL 
(football), MLB (baseball), NBA (basketball), and NCAA seasons. 

Additionally, cultural and religious calendars reflect specific traditions and observances. For 
instance, Christians have cycles like Advent and Lent, with the Christian new year starting on the 
first Sunday of Advent. 

Whatôs the Point? 

January 1st might mark the start of the Gregorian calendar, but we experience many new 
beginnings throughout the year. Each of these moments invites renewal, hope, inspiration, and 
reflectionðsentiments not limited to the start of January. 

The Bible continually reminds us of new beginnings, offering hope and guidance through Godôs 
grace: 

 Isaiah 43:18-19   
  ñForget the former things; do not dwell on the past. See, I am doing a new thing! Now it 
springs up; do you not perceive it? I am making a way in the wilderness and streams in the 
wasteland.ò 

 Lamentations 3:22-23   
  ñBecause of the Lordôs great love we are not consumed, for his compassions never fail. They 
are new every morning; great is your faithfulness.ò 

 Ezekiel 36:26   
  ñI will give you a new heart and put a new spirit in you; I will remove from you your heart of 
stone and give you a heart of flesh.ò 

 2 Corinthians 5:17   
  ñTherefore, if anyone is in Christ, the new creation has come: The old has gone, the new is 
here!ò 

 Romans 6:4   
  ñWe were therefore buried with him through baptism into death in order that, just as Christ 
was raised from the dead through the glory of the Father, we too may live a new life.ò 

 Philippians 3:13-14   
  ñBrothers and sisters, I do not consider myself yet to have taken hold of it. But one thing I 
do: Forgetting what is behind and straining toward what is ahead, I press on toward the goal 
to win the prize for which God has called me heavenward in Christ Jesus.ò 

These verses emphasize Godôs mercy, which brings fresh starts and hope for future blessings, 
guidance, and restoration. 

Have a Wonderful New Year! Throughout 2025, I pray you experience multiple new beginnings 
and embrace Godôs renewal in your life. 

With much hope,   

Pastor Keith 



 

3 

 

%ÖÅÒÙ 7ÅÅË *ÏÉÎ 5Ó )Î 3ÔÕÄÙ ÁÎÄ 0ÒÁÙÅÒȡ  $ÒÁÎÅÓÖÉÌÌÅÕÍÃȢÏÒÇȾÃÏÎÎÅÃÔ 

0ÒÁÙÅÒ ÇÒÏÕÐ ÉÓ ÍÅÅÔÉÎÇ ÖÉÒÔÕÁÌÌÙ ÖÉÁ :ÏÏÍȟ 4ÕÅÓÄÁÙÓ ÁÔ ήȡΦΦ ÁÍ :ÏÏÍ ÌÉÎË ÈÅÒÅȢ 

"ÉÂÌÅ 3ÔÕÄÙȡ *ÏÉÎ ÁÎÙÔÉÍÅȢ   
4ÕÅÓÄÁÙ %ÖÅÎÉÎÇ "ÉÂÌÅ 3ÔÕÄÙȡ έ ÐÍ :ÏÏÍ ÉÎÆÏȡ  :ÏÏÍ ÌÉÎË ÆÏÒ 4ÕÅÓ %ÖÅÎÉÎÇ "ÉÂÌÅ 3ÔÕÄÙ   
4ÈÕÒÓÄÁÙ -ÏÒÎÉÎÇ "ÉÂÌÅ 3ÔÕÄÙȡ  ΧΦ ÁÍ :ÏÏÍ )ÎÆÏȡ  :ÏÏÍ ÌÉÎË ÆÏÒ 4ÈÕÒÓ -ÏÒÎÉÎÇ "ÉÂÌÅ 3ÔÕÄÙ  

Tuesday and Thursday Bible Study 

Healing by Francis MacNutt 

Tuesday & Thursday Bible Study will begin a new study 

series based on Francis MacNutt's Healing. It will begin the 

week of Jan 20th. 

MacNutt's best selling book provides a context within 

which to understand healing. The book covers topics 

including the basis of the healing ministry, kinds of 

healing, and the connections between sacraments and 

healing. MacNutt discusses new discoveries of connections 

between the spiritual and the physical, including scientific 

inquiries into the healing power of prayer. 

Please join us for the new series. 

Adult Sunday School 
  

The Adult Sunday School class meets at 9:00 a.m. on 

Sunday mornings in the Fellowship Hall AND virtually 

on Zoom.  We have used video-based series that have 

included Ray Vander Laan, Philip Yancey, Andy Stanley 

and Timothy Keller to present a biblically based class 

that is current for suburban Northern Virginia.  The 

class is structured so that you can join on any Sunday 

morning.  

Please come join us next Sunday in person or go to  

Dranesvilleumc.org/connect for the zoom link for Adult 

http://dranesvilleumc.org/connect/
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/237213672?pwd=UDd6aVlsRjVqdWwyV2IwZllGemEwQT09#success
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81550947914
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89592356445
http://dranesvilleumc.org/connect/
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IN THE EVENT OF INCLEMENT WEATHER 

We hope to share In-person and zoom worship each Sunday.  In the event of inclement 
weather, we may move to a virtual-only zoom service. We will publish any notification of 
cancellations of our in-person worship by email on Saturday. We encourage all church 
members, and guests to observe all safety precautions by staying off the roads during ex-
tremely dangerous weather conditions. The church building will be closed if Fairfax Coun-
ty Public Schools are Closed. 

As a follow-up to Octoberôs Town Hall meeting on DUMC property 

use, Beth Hitchings, DUMCôs lay leader, will be conducing ñListening 

Sessionsò with the congregation, kicking off in January 2025.  The 

intent of these sessions is to gather more feedback on the ideas/issues 

related to property use ideas and the Evaluation Rubric.  In addition, 

she welcomes any interest in helping with this initiative.   

A sign-up sheet is posted in the Fellowship Hall.  These sessions can 

be one-on-one or small groups and can be scheduled at your 

convenience!  Bethôs email is layleader@dranesvilleumc.org.   

 

DUMC Town Hall:   Optimizing our Church Grounds 

Lunch with the Evergreen Group: 

January 12th at 12:00 pm in Sterling  

 
at The Bungalow Lakehouse Restaurant.   
Please see Pete Hause for details  
and to RSVP or call 703-430-7166. 

 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001o-89aWcO-9vZfDN5QJXyzg58tHuOwkJw4m0tBpfeVYIWRXn0AKhFCr5uBQekgj-GTSk6U_gHiINpPeXIB3Hw-pAAp2vgxchkcH-c60zvwGKKYPqsfvOHpXiwdTaORoZRl6wB2tfg8UFDNFlJsxrzYmgjq7ZZ2sWwPmjHY2xMjcWAmgRqFKl7liiNOiCXoKPWJNXpW9Conpw=&c=8Jlxp0GKy--mfYnoEGtf
mailto:layleader@dranesvilleumc.org
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The congregation came together to provide 

Christmas gifts for 15 children who participate in 

KidsKonnection choir and dance troop. They are 

among the most committed participants in the 

ministry run by Teri Mullens in South East 

DC.  Pastor Keith blessed the gifts on Sunday. May 

they bring joy to their little recipients.  

Merry Christmas,  

Linda 
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396 LINK food contributions for Dec. 15!!! 

January 26th Grocery Gift Card Collection! 

Please donate grocery gift cards from your 

favorite grocery store to give to families in 

need.   The fastest delivery is to drop off in the 

church drop box under the overhang. Please, 

no cards over $25. If you prefer to write a 

check, make the check payable to ñDranesville 

UMCò with ñLINKò on the memo line. 

December Mobile Food Pantry 

Next chance for us to help: January 14th!  
Register online for the latest updates.  Join us on the 2nd Tuesday of each month 

(light rain or shine)  from 9:30 am ï 12 pm (or until the food runs out) in the rear 

parking lot at Christ the Redeemer Catholic Church. Join Team Dranesville and 

wear your Dranesville UMC T-shirts while packing food for those in need.  


